
 

 



 

 

26th Sunday 
 in Ordinary Time 

 

'My child, remember that you 
received what was good 
during your lifetime while 
Lazarus likewise received 
what was bad.'" Today's 
Gospel reading is Jesus' 

parable about a "rich man," whose name we do not know, 
and a "poor man," named Lazarus. The story shows both 
men after death, the rich man in torment, and Lazarus 
enjoying the comfort that he was deprived of during his 
earthly life. 
 
It's important to understand that this teaching does not imply 
that having wealth leads to eternal punishment. Rather, we 
look at how the rich man USED his wealth and see there the 
cause of the problem. As Jesus says, this man "dressed in 
purple garments and fine linen and dined sumptuously each 
day." Clearly, he had abundant wealth and focused it all 
upon serving himself. To further the accusation against him, 
all the while "lying at his door was a poor man ... who would 
gladly have eaten his fill of the scraps that fell from the rich 
man's table." But the rich man paid Lazarus no heed, and 
THIS is why he now suffers. Because he would not deign to 
"suffer" at all during his life by sharing his linen clothing or 
feeding his poor neighbor covered with sores. 
 
This selfishness became the rich man's SELF-condemnation. 
He put himself in torment because he blatantly disobeyed 
God's law to love his neighbor. This challenging parable 
urges us to examine our own behavior and ask how WE use 
our wealth--whatever size our bank account may be. Are we 
willing to assist our neighbors in need? Or do we walk by the 
poor, excusing our own comfort? Let us heed Christ's 
warning today that such earthly comforts are, in the long run, 
short-lived. 

 

     Mass Intentions for the Week 

MONDAYï September 26 ~ Weekday 
7:00 PM  Sammon & Pintar Families 
Rosary and Novena after Mass 
   

TUESDAY - September 27 ~ St. Vincent dePaul 
8:30 AM  Michney Family, Leslie Simpson 
 

WEDNESDAY  
8:30 AM  Jose Lamourt, Noemy & Hector family 
 

THURSDAY 
 

7:00 PM   All Souls Remembrance 
 

FRIDAY - September 30 ~ St. Jerome 
8:30 AM   Rev. Thaddeus Swirski 
 

SATURDAY  
5:00 PM   Frank Mercuri,, Jr., Family  

 

SUNDAY - October 2 ~ 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
7:30 AM   Mass for Parishioners 
 9:30 AM   John A. Dow, Gary & Karen Yerse  
11:30 AM  Lillian Dietrich,  Carole Kopera 
    
 

(NO 5:00PM MASS) 

Just a Reminder 
If you’ve offered up a Mass for a special intention and 
are attending the Mass, please be sure to see an usher 
before the Mass if you would like to take up the gifts in 
memory of that special person. 

            

Weekly Schedule  
  

Monday  -  September 26 
7:00 PM (School) PSR  
   

Tuesday  -  September 27     
7:00 PM (LHMR) Boy Scouts 
7:30 PM (SR) Fresh Faith Make Up Class 
   

Wednesday  -  September 28 
10:00 AM (ATR) Bible Study     
7:30 PM (C)Contemporary Musicians 
 

Saturday  -  October 1 
8:30 PM (LH) Lake Geauga Ministry Discipleship    
                      Conference 

Readings for the Week of September 25, 2016 
Sunday:Am 6:1a, 4-7/Ps 146:7-10/1 Tm 6:11-16/Lk 16:19-31 
Monday:Jb 1:6-22/Ps 17:1-3, 6-7/Lk 9:46-50 
Tuesday:Jb 3:1-3, 11-17, 20-23/Ps 88:2-8/Lk 9:51-56 
Wednesday:Jb 9:1-12, 14-16/Ps 88:10-15/Lk 9:57-62 
Thursday:  
Friday:  
Saturday:

 
Next Sunday:

 

 

Church Support 
September 18, 2016 

Total Collection: $13,370.18  
Loose Money: $306.68    Envelopes: $13,063.50*   

Number of envelopes used: 286  
Avg. per envelope:  $26.45 

Student envelopes: 8  
Total Households:  737 

*EFT Contributions: $5,498.50 

Thank You and God Bless You! 
 

It’s Not Too Late! 
October 1 ~ Lake Geauga  

Ministry Discipleship  
Conference 

 8:30AM-1:00PM. Join others from 
our parish who are attending ~ 
everyone from the parish is 
welcome.  Cost is $6. Registration 
is required and due by September 

28. The conference will be held in Lambur Hall at      
St. Justin Martyr.  Please complete the Registration 
form in the Gallery and return to the Parish Office or 
mail to St. Gabriel Church. 

http://www.stjustin.net/wp-content/uploads/2016/06/workshop_brochure_-_2016.pdf
http://www.stjustin.net/wp-content/uploads/2016/06/workshop_brochure_-_2016.pdf


 

 



 

 

Please Pray... 

Please pray for all of our parishioners who are sick or 
hospitalized:   Hilda Aucelli, Tom Beam, Agnes Brown, 
Frank Brown, Nello Chiudioni, Mike Freeze, Judith 
Gregar, Ava Jusko, Carol Kokish, Kathy Kurchak, William 
Lloyd, Anthony Melaragno, Bob Metz, Mary Mullin, Debbie 
Orlando, Henry Oschip,  Sandi Pandy, Marie Rieck, Sylvia 
Smiley, Greg Usko, Phil Wolfson, Kimberly Yonosik, Jan 
Kulas, Mary Lou Zelazny & Rob DelSesto, the shut-ins, 
those in nursing homes, those needing prayers, and all of 
the intentions written in our Book of Prayers located in the 
gallery. Many prayers help.  To add a name for prayers, 
please call the parish office, 946-1177  or 
louise@stjustin.net. 

 

Prayer Line 

* Please call Theresa Davison, 942-5761, to add your 
request to the Prayer Chain.   

* You can reach the Sisters of Notre Dame prayer line at 

440-279-1163.   
 
 

Eucharistic Adoration Needed:  
§Monday: 3:00PM, Marge, 942-8989 

§Tuesday: 1:00PM & 7:00PM,  Carolyn, 951-4686 

§Wednesday: 2:00PM & 11:00PM, Carole, 951-0280 

§Thursday:  6, 9, 10 & 11:00 PM   Sue, 488-1962  

§ Friday: 1:00 PM,  Loretta,  942-7396 
             Questions?   Call Marion, 975-8208 

Congratulations  
Roz Frabotta! 

Hospice Excellence in 
Service Award 

Since 2007 Roz has 
demonstrated an unparalleled 
compassion for Hospice 
patients, families and staff. 
She is a hands-on care 
volunteer and also very active 
in community outreach 

aspects of the agency, including counselor at Together 
We Can, a bereavement Camp for youth. As an 
Ambassador of the agency, she has appeared in a 
commercial for the agency and is a true advocate of 
hospice care.  She works tirelessly, does whatever it 
takes and is so appreciated by patients, families and 
staff for her efforts.  You can see the entire page from 
the award ceremony online, www.stjustin.net.     

We are blessed to have her as a member of  
St. Justin Martyr Parish. 

 

 
 
Dear Parishioners, 
  
Today is a great day of celebration and prayer! A year-
long journey for nine candidates will come to an end 
when the Sacrament of Confirmation is conferred upon 
them by the Most Reverend Roger W. Gries, OSB. Our 
parish family joins with them, their families and sponsors, 
and all the other members of the Confirmation team in 
praise, congratulation and thanksgiving.  
  

Litany of the Spirit 
Come, Spirit of wisdom,  
and teach us to value the highest gift.  
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
Come, Spirit of understanding, 
And show us all things in the light of eternity.  
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
Come, Spirit of right judgement, 
And strengthen us against every evil spirit and interest 
which would separate us from You. 
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
Come, Spirit of counsel,  
And enable us to stand up for the truths of faith. 
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
Come, Spirit of knowledge,  
and teach us the shortness of life and the length of 
eternity. 
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
Come, Spirit of reverence, 
And stir up our minds and hearts to love and serve the 
Lord our God all our day. 
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
Come, Spirit of wonder and awe, 
And make us tremble with awe and reverence before 
Your divine majesty. 
ðCome, Holy Spirit. 
  
Please continue to pray for our seminarian Kevin Fox  
and for John Jeong as they continue to discern their 
vocation to the priesthood. Last Friday they received the 
formal ministry of Lector. 
 
I will be on vacation next week. Fr. Jim Caddy and        
Fr. Lou Pizmoht will be here for the weekday Masses.   
  
Peace, Father Kevin 

Family Perspectives 
In today’s gospel parable, the rich 
man wanted to warn his brothers so 
they could avoid his fate.  Evidently, 
his whole family ignored the poor!  If 
you were the rich man and could 
warn your family, what would you tell 
them?  Better yet - invite them to 
practice the works of mercy to those 
in need. 

We Need You! 
Have you ever thought of being an Extraordinary Minister of Holy 
Communion but the classes were too far away or inconvenient? EMoHC 
distribute the Body and Blood of Christ during Mass.  If they choose, 
they also may share Communion with the sick and homebound. 
 

St. Justin Martyr will be hosting the next training session here in 
the Church on Sunday, October 16 from 2:00PM ï 4:30PM(check-in 
at 1:30)  Please let Father Kevin know that you are interested no 
later than Tuesday, October 11.   



 

 

Follow our High School teens twitter page 
@SJM_Teen.  Join our FACEBOOK account 
SJM Teen. 
    

Confirmation 2017 
Our first Confirmation session for 2017 was 
held on Wednesday, September 14 at 
6:30PM.  If you missed this session you 
have until September 26 to register for the 
year. 

 
Our first session was an incoming Parent/
Teen meeting  on September 18.  If you 
missed the meeting we will be having a 
makeup meeting on Tuesday, September 27 
at 6:30PM.  

 

Confirmation 2016 Prayer Partners: if you would like 
to remember your prayer partner with a card for the 
Sacrament of Confirmation, you may still drop it off in the 
parish office,   Attn: Beth.  

 

Save the Date!   
Mark your calendar!   
Our annual Halloween Party will be 
on Saturday, October 29 in Lambur 
Hall 6:00-8:00PM.  Cost per person is 

$3.00 or a family of 2 adults and 5 Children for $10.00.  
Prizes for best costume will be awarded after the 
costume parade. Games will be there to be played, you 
can go through the Haunted House and much more!  
Help is needed.  Check out the tables in the gallery next 
weekend for sign-ups. 
 
Daytime Bible Study will begin on  this Wednesday, 
September 28 at 10:00-11:30AM in the ATR.  We will be 
studying the Gospel of Luke.  Please contact Beth for 
more information and to register. 
 

 www.cleyouthconference.org.  
Don't forget to follow us on Twitter 
@ccyc2016 and Instagram 
@clecyc2016 and Facebook 
ClevelandCatholicYouthConference. 
Please contact Mrs. R. at 
beth@stjustin.net if you are interested 
in attending this awesome event or go 
to our website to fill out an application.  

All applications are due back to Mrs. R. on October 4.   
This is open to all teens, you do not have to be Catholic 
to experience this awesome day with God!  

 
 

From our Director of Religious Education  

Charles Hunt 946-3287 ¶ 
charles@stjustin.net 

From our Pastoral Associate   
~  Beth Rossetti   946-1177      

beth@stjustin.net 

 Whatôs Francis Saying Now? 
Short Messages (Tweets) from Pope Francis 
+ Serving is the way that mission is carried out, the only 
way to be a disciple of Jesus. 
+ As Christians, we are called to be missionaries of the 
Gospel. 
+ The concrete sign that we have truly encountered 
Jesus is the joy that we show in communicating it to 
others. 
+ Only those who humble themselves before the Lord 
can experience the greatness of his mercy. 
+ The Church is called to walk with Jesus on the roads 
of the world, in order to meet the humanity of today. 
  
60 Minutes in Christ ~ RCIA for all parishioners  
All parishioners of St. Justin Martyr are welcome to 
attend 60 Minutes in Christ (RCIA classes tailored for 
initiated Catholics), every Thursday, from 7:30-8:30 in 
the school’s ATR Room. Attend the classes you like. 
Those interested in participating are asked to contact 
Charlie Hunt in the Religious Education Office at 
Charles@stjustin.net or (440) 946-3287.  
Topic for September 29 is: Tour of St. Justin Martyr 
Church 
 

PSR ~ Parish School of Religion 

PSR CLASSES HAVE STARTED! Children whose 
registration forms are received hereafter will be placed 
in classes the following week and be required to pay a 
late fee. Forms are in the church gallery and can be 
returned to the church office. Children in grades 1-8 
who attend public schools are expected to participate in 
PSR classes. Classes are held weekly on Monday 
evenings from 7:00 to 8:15pm, through the school year 
in the parish’s school building. If you have questions 
regarding SJM PSR, please contact the Religious 
Education Office at 946-3287 or Charles@stjustin.net   
 
St. Justin Martyr Parish Library 
The Enthusiast: How the Best Friend of Francis of 
Assisi Almost Destroyed What He Started, by Jon M. 
Sweeny is the latest book to be added to the SJM 
Parish Library. The book delves into this little-known 
partnership that defined and yet almost destroyed the 
Franciscan Movement. Parishioners are encouraged to 
borrow the many books on faith and spirituality, found in 
the church’s gallery.  
  
Catholic Humor 
An old, dying priest sent for the parish banker and 
lawyer to come to his rectory. As they entered his 
bedroom, the priest motioned them to sit on each 
side of his bed. After sitting quietly, the banker finally 
asked, “Father, why did you ask us to come?” The old 
priest mustered up his strength and replied, “Jesus died 
between two thieves, and that’s how I want to go.” 
 

   Fall Festival 

All Saints School of St. John Vianney invites you to the 
1st Annual FALL FESTIVAL, Friday, October 7, 2016 at 
their Fr. Kline Social  Hall and yard from 6:00PM to 
10:00PM. Games, food, train rides, face painting, bonfire, 
haunted courtyard.  Bring a blanket for a movie on the lawn 
at 8PM. 

mailto:sjmdre@gmail.com


 

 

ST. JUSTIN MARTYR PRESENTS OUR 
              5th ANNUAL 
ñJUST-IN THE MOOD FOR FASHION ñ SHOW  
on Sunday, October 9, 2016 in Lambur Hall. 
Come join us for an exciting afternoon  
featuring a delicious lunch catered by Mario Fazio’s,  
a Fall Fashion Show presented by Dress Barn,  
Raffles, a Chinese Auction, and Door Prizes. All this for a 
low cost of $15 per person; preregistration is required. 
Registration forms are available in our church lobby or on 
our website, www.stjustin.net. If you have any questions, 
please contact Cheryl at 440-942-3391. Looking forward 
to seeing you there.  
 
NDCL Sisters 54th Annual Barbecue & Boutique 
The sisters of Notre Dame invite you to attend “A Piece of 
Heaven” BBQ on Sunday, September 25 from Noon to 
5pm. Tickets available at the door: $12/chicken, $15/ribs. 
Held at 13000 Auburn Road, rain or shine, handicapped 
accessible, take out dinners available.  
 

Fund Crazr Football Sweepstakes Tickets 
will be for sale after all the Masses this weekend. These 
tickets cover NFL games from October 30-January 1. 
$750 in prizes are awarded each week.  These go quickly 
so get yours early! Call Joe, 440-391-9223 for more info. 
 

HOLY REDEEMER MEN’S TRIPE PARTY - 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 18-Event Sells   Out!   

Re-connect with your Italian Heritage or discover a new 
culture.  Join us at the LaVera Party Center, 32200 
Chardon Road, Willoughby Hills for an Italian Feast! Doors 
open at 6pm with full open bar and appetizers of pizza and 
tripe. 
 
Dinner follows at 7:30pm with family style service including 
salad, cavatelli, meatballs and sausage, chicken cutlets, 
rolls and butter, spumoni for dessert, coffee and tea.  
Tickets are $45 per person.  Please contact Deacon Tim if 
you are interested in attending.  440-364-8088 or 
tim@stjustin.net. 

 
In This Year of Mercy,  What is 

the ‘Cash Value’ of my Faith 
is the topic of the Breadth of Life 
Luncheon by Laurie Jurecki, Pastoral 
Minister of St. Mary Magdalene, on 
October 12. The luncheon is $18 
(roast pork, lyannaise potatoes, 
zucchini, applesauce and fresh fruit) 
and held at St. Noel’s from noon to 
2:00pm. All are welcome. Call Joan 

Bruening, 946-6932 by October 7. 

 

Stewardship  
Joyfully Gifted Retreat 
The common Greek word for 
spiritual gift is CHARISMA.  
The word CHARIS means 
grace, and CHRISMATA 
means gifts of grace. 
 

A Charism is a spiritual gift 
given by God to us to be used to serve Him and 
others.  At Baptism God gives each one of us at 
least one spiritual gift, also known as a Charism.  
  

We may know what some of our Charism/spiritual 
gifts are, they are call “working gifts”.  We may have 
other gifts that we are not aware.  These are called 
“waiting gifts”. 
 

The Stewardship Commission is hosting a Joyfully 
Gifted Retreat presented by the Diocese of 
Cleveland, Office of Evangelization on November 5

 

to help identify both your “working gifts” and your 
“waiting gifts”.  The retreat will be held in Lambur 
Hall, from 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM. Lunch will be served. 
  

This Retreat is free and is intended to help you at 
home, work, school, community, and church.  Mark 
your calendars and plan on attending.  You will not 
regret it.  

 

 

 

40 Days for Life and More... 
This week, the largest nationwide pro-life mobilization in 
history -- the UNITED 40 Days for Life campaign (Sept. 
28 – Nov. 6) kicks off in all 50 states!  
 

During these 40 days, you can help: 

Ï Simply pick up a prayer card in the gallery and pray 

it each day,  

Ï fast one day a week, and  

Ï if possible join other parishioners to pray on the 

sidewalk for one hour a week.  
 

RESULTS: since the first campaign held in College 
Town, Texas in 2004, some 636 cities in 36 nations 
have joined the cause. Over 11,796 children have been 
saved -that we know about, 133 abortion workers have 
quit, 73 abortion facilities have closed, and 92% of the 
40DFL participants have reported they have grown 
spiritually through their involvement in the campaign. 
Thank you to all who have signed up on the prayer 
schedule.  To sign up or to obtain additional information, 
visit the table in the gallery. 
 

              23rd ANNUAL SILENT LIFE CHAIN 
                         Sunday, October 2,  2016 
                       Just One Hour (1:30 to 2:30) 
         Silently “speak” for those who have no voice. 
             Contact Member:  Jean 440-942-7906 
 
Next Sunday, October 2 will also be our annual 
Carnation Sale to help support our Respect Life 
Ministry. Look for the lovely ladies selling them in 
the Gallery! 

 
They will be working on the 
parking lot this week on 
Tuesday and Wednesday.  
Please be careful driving and 
watch out for different traffic 
patterns.   



 

 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 


